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August 11, 2022 

Chris Hurley 

IHC Scott, Inc. dba Scott Contracting, Inc.  

9200 E. Mineral Ave, Suite 400 

Centennial, CO 80112 

 

RE:    Rifle Pit #1, File No. M-2021-052 , 112 Construction Materials,                                                                    

AM-1 Adequacy Review-2 

 

Dear Mr. Hurley: 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) is in the process of reviewing the 

Amendment No. 1 application in order to ensure that it adequately satisfies the requirements of the 

Colorado Land Reclamation Act for the Extraction of Construction Materials and the associated 

Mineral Rules and Regulations of the Colorado Mined Land Reclamation Board for the Extraction 

of Construction Materials.  During review of the materials submitted, the Division determined that 

the following issues of concern shall be adequately addressed before the application can be 

considered for approval. 

 

Application Form 
1. Please revise all application pages containing the name of the applicant to IHC Scott, Inc.  

It has come to the Division’s attention that Scott Contracting, Inc.’s status is listed as 

“Name Changed” with the Colorado Secretary of State’s office.   

2. Please revise all proposed exhibits containing Scott Contracting, Inc. to IHC Scott, Inc. 

 

6.4.13 EXHIBIT M - Other Permits and Licenses 

3. Please ensure that the application provided to Garfield County has IHC Scott, Inc. named 

as the applicant and operator.  Please revise the county application as necessary with this 

change to ensure all state and county applications are consistent. 

4. Please ensure that any other permitting actions with State and Local agencies reflect this 

information. 

 

This concludes the Division’s Second adequacy review of the Rifle Gravel Pit #1’s Amendment 

No. 1 Application.  Please submit your response(s) to the above listed issue(s) by Friday, 

September 02, 2022 in order to allow the Division sufficient time for review.  The decision date 

for your application is scheduled for September 23, 2022. The Division will continue to review 

your application and will contact you if additional information is needed. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.   



Page 2 of 2 
M-2021-052 AM-1 
8/11/2022 

 

   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Clayton Wein 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

clayton.wein@state.co.us 

 

cc: Travis Marshal, Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 
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